
WAC 296-307-36812  Open wiring on insulators.  (1) Open wiring on 
insulators is only permitted on systems of 600 volts, nominal, or less 
for industrial or agricultural establishments and for services.

(2) Conductors must be rigidly supported on noncombustible, non-
absorbent insulating materials and must not contact any other objects.

(3) In dry locations with no exposure to severe physical damage, 
conductors may be separately enclosed in flexible nonmetallic tubing. 
The tubing must be in continuous lengths a maximum of 15 feet and se-
cured to the surface by straps at maximum intervals of 4 feet 6 in-
ches.

(4) Open conductors must be separated from contact with walls, 
floors, and wood cross members, or partitions through which they pass 
by tubes or bushings of noncombustible, nonabsorbent insulating mate-
rial. If the bushing is shorter than the hole, a waterproof sleeve of 
nonconductive material must be inserted in the hole and an insulating 
bushing slipped into the sleeve at each end to keep the conductors 
completely out of contact with the sleeve. Each conductor must be car-
ried through a separate tube or sleeve.

(5) Conductors within 7 feet of the floor are considered exposed 
to physical damage. Where open conductors cross ceiling joints and 
wall studs and are exposed to physical damage, they must be protected.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.010, 49.17.040, 49.17.050, and 
49.17.060. WSR 20-21-091, § 296-307-36812, filed 10/20/20, effective 
11/20/20. WSR 97-09-013, recodified as § 296-307-36812, filed 4/7/97, 
effective 4/7/97. Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.040, [49.17.]050 and 
[49.17.]060. WSR 96-22-048, § 296-306A-36812, filed 10/31/96, effec-
tive 12/1/96.]
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